
 

                                                                       

 
IDATP ALCOHOL TESTING REQUIREMENTS 
The Iowa Drug and Alcohol Testing Program (IDATP) has certain criteria that 
specimens must comply with in order to qualify as a valid test. If an alcohol test is not 
valid, the collection site will not be paid for those collections. Below is a list of 
requirements for you to reference as you complete your alcohol tests. Please note that 
pre-employment alcohol tests are not a required U.S. Department of Transportation 
(DOT) test and will not be paid by Medical Enterprises Inc. (MEI).  
 

Please follow these requirements for alcohol testing: 
• The U.S. DOT Alcohol Testing Form must be completed and sent to MEI for 

impute into the system and payment purposes; 
• The test must yield a valid result of positive or negative; 
• The test may only be (Random, Post Accident, Reasonable Cause, Follow 

Up, Return to Duty, or a Confirmation); 
• The Alcohol Testing Form must be completed and sent to MEI; and 
• The Alcohol tests must be only Breath or Saliva tests for the DOT to accept 

them as valid. 
 

The following messages are fatal flaws for alcohol testing and will result 
in nonpayment: 
 

• QNS—Quantity not sufficient for testing!  
• Security seals not on sample for testing.         
• Both collectors name and signature missing from form. 

 

If you have tests that have not been paid, please make sure all the above information 
has been sent to MEI. If not please email it to lita@medicalenterprises.com. 
 


